
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
It’s been a caroling quarter. For the weeks leading up to the Christmas break, we have sung 

numerous Christmas Carols and some classes have played carols on the bells. I shall begin to 
work on rhythmic phrasing during the music classes and when the kazoos arrive, we will begin 
to learn and perform songs on these instruments. Your children are a pleasure to work with. 
Joan Cavanaugh 


